
 

 

January/February 2014 

 

Dear Praying Friends, 

The New Year came in in a rush and has not let up yet!  January to March is summer in the Southern 

Hemisphere, so there has been extra activity of which we’ve been able to be a part. We enjoyed a visit 

from a small group from our sending church the middle of January.  It was a true blessing to have them 

here and to be able to “show off” all that GOD has used our team and our converts to accomplish.   

Upon their return to the States, I made a trip to southern Peru to visit the churches begun by the two 

young men we helped train last summer.  Both have begun churches, and I was able to be a part of a joint 

missions conference with their churches and their sending church.  The Lord used the visit in a mighty 

way, as He knit my heart to a couple other Peruvian pastors present. One man in particular has really 

caught the vision of church multiplication, and we have been in contact since.  I’m praying for more fruit 

to be gained from that conference. 

We are looking forward to our first Family Night to be held in a week.  We are hoping to strengthen the 

family units that make up our church through concentrated teaching on how to have a Christ-honoring 

home.  The people are excited about this new opportunity.  If all goes well, we may look to sponsoring 

this event monthly.   

We modified our Breakfast With the Pastor on Saturday mornings as well.  After enjoying a breakfast 

together, we divide into two groups.  One group focuses on helping new converts become soul winners.  

The second group meets with me, and I’m working on training experienced soul winners to train others.  

We pair up the two groups and then blanket the area with the Gospel.  It has been delightful to watch still 

more of our precious people broaden their vision and become a testimony for Christ. 

A true victory for our family personally came this month.  We were invited to the home of one of our 

sweet families for a meal.  They live in a large apartment complex with many children.  Our oldest three 

were playing in the back when Timothy, my oldest, ran in to ask for tracts.  I gave him what I had on 

hand.  About ten minutes later he ran in excited to share that he had just won his first two people to 

Christ—in Spanish!  Glory!  We rejoiced with him, and he ran back out to play.  Shortly after, we went 

out to check on them, and he was witnessing to a third, who also got saved!  What a joy to see our 

children as a part of the ministry.  What a precious treasure our children are! 

Once again we close this report with a most sincere “thank you” for your faithful financial and prayer 

support.  Month after month God provides through you to meet our needs and occasionally even our 

desires.  We are so grateful.  Day after day we feel Satan’s disgust with what is being accomplished for 

the cause of Christ; and we feel the prayers of God’s people on our behalf. Thank you. We are humbled to 

be your representatives on the front lines in Peru.  “Brethren, pray for us.” 

For His glory, 

Dan Hubbard 

 


